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LGVA Website

The new LGVA website is now up and running; why not
visit us at www.lgva.org.uk?

On the website you will find a brief background of your
Association, including names of Committee members and
when we meet. There are details of all rooms at the
Village Hall, including hire rates, as well as a page
dedicated to forthcoming events in the village.

You can also find details of the many regular activities
at the hall. Most of these welcome new members and

FRIDAY 6th MARCH 2015 - anyone interested should turn up at the start of a meeting.
s Alternatively, contact our administrator at the hall to be put
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| o 7.45 pm - doors open 748 in touch with an organiser.
| in Leverstock Green Village Hall | There is a page devoted to the 500 Club and another
| i - -5 which tells you how to support the village when shopping
: £8.50 per person on line.
{ to include a ploughman’s supper To mark the launch of the new website LGVA is
= . Madmens Mhrtp-rhlh organizing a six-monthly photo competition for which

residents are invited to submit their photographs. You will
find further details on the back page of this newsletter.

The website contains a number of useful links to the
local council, schools, surgeries, etc and our last six
Newsletters can be found on the page entitled
'Newsletters'.

; Our thanks go to those who spent many hours
- ~ssseemi  preparing the new website, particularly to local resident
Mike Hastings for his technical expertise.
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LGVA 500 CLUB - £100 first prize!
Membership renewals of this popular local lottery are due in March, as are new membership
applications. Please support this lottery which provides monthly prizes and also raises funds for
the LGVA. We hope existing members will renew and possibly increase their annual
membership contributions (£12), and we ask all residents to consider joining the 500 club.

Existing members will automatically be contacted soon but anyone interested in joining in March
should contact the administrator at the Village Hall (office open weekday mornings 9.30 - 12.30)
or phone on 01442 268723.
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AUDREY ARMSTRONG

Those of us who knew AUDREY ARMSTRONG well were greatly saddened
by the news of her death on the 24th January. Her face and energy were
very sorely missed at almost every event or activity in the village following
the Armstrongs’ retirement to the New Forest in 2001. For more years
than most of us care to remember Audrey had been involved in village
affairs, more often behind the scenes than in the limelight, but always
fulfilling a crucial role.

Audrey was amongst those who started the Helping Hand Group in 1977
and organised it for many years. This village group of volunteers provided
transport for those who couldn’t otherwise get to hospital or doctors’
appointments, attend activities or undertake their weekly shopping. The group finally folded in 2002 due to lack of
sufficient volunteers.

For over three decades Audrey served on the LGVA Committee during which time she not only
helped out at every event in one way or another but also made curtains for the hall, made the
hanging banner used by LGVA at special meetings (pictured left) and distributed our regular
newsletter and other “special” fliers, taking over as co-ordinator after the retirement of Alice
Hildersley. She organised regular activities including occasional Barn Dances and events such as
children’s pantomimes and magic shows for the younger members of our community during
half-terms and holidays. She regularly acted as “front of house” welcoming those who attended
g our various functions, organising and selling raffle ; >
m tickets and on most occasions could be found
presiding over pouring the tea and coffee consumed by those
attending. At the village fetes she could usually be found manning and
organising at least one LGVA stall, being responsible for the bric-a-brac
stall in more recent years.

In my 20 years as Chairman | knew | could always rely on Audrey for
information and advice on how things had been done in the past, and
for stepping into the breach when needed, such as the time following
the untimely death of Pam Norris, the then Hall Administrator, when
Audrey and Ruth Carl took over between them until a new
administrator could be appointed.

Audrey was also a regular and very active member of Holy Trinity
Church during the years she lived in the village. She sang in the church
choir, acted at different times as a sidesman and server, helped for a
few years with the créche and Junior Church and was on the flower
arranging rota. She was always ready to welcome visitors and new
members with her ready smile and cheerful conversation.

Audrey had many other interests. She loved singing and, as well as
being a member of Holy Trinity choir, she was a member of September
Song choir for 20 years. September Song raised thousands of pounds for charities and performed at many local
venues from Kings Langley to Tring. She was also a member of the Longdean School Singers for parents, teachers and
6th formers. She enjoyed flower arranging and belonged to Leverstock Green Flower Club. Before and after her
move to Dorset she coordinated the collection of knitted goods for Hope for Children and Knit for Peace charities.
Her own knitting skills were amazing, particularly her knitted children's hats and beautiful blankets.

Allin all she was a lovely lady with many skills and interests who gave her time freely for the community in which she
lived, being always ready to help anyone who needed her friendship and aid. We will miss her.

Barbara Chapman (past LGVA Chairman)






